[image: image1.jpg]\ United Nations Human Rights

7
\\"Q l\/l Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR)
AN\ /4

Regional Office for the Pacific



 
MEDIA RELEASE

25 November 2011
United Nations Human Rights welcomes reserved seats for women in Papua New Guinea Parliament
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

The introduction of historic new laws that aim to give women a greater say in the Papua New Guinea Parliament was today welcomed by the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) Regional Office for the Pacific. Changes to Papua New Guinea’s constitution should allow for the creation of 22 reserved seats for women in the country’s 109 seat legislature. 

Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR’s Pacific Office, said:

“In a country where women are severely underrepresented at the national political decision making level and where they are widely discriminated against in many facets of life, dedicated seats in Parliament for women are a step in the right direction for women's political participation. A stronger voice for women in Parliament is vital for progressing gender equality in Papua New Guinea. Moving from having only one woman in Parliament to having a guarantee of 22 women represented will be crucial in shifting attitudes and should help to strengthen women's voices in national policies and legislation.”

“This is a historic development, which – quite appropriately – comes during the 16 Days of Activism against Gender Violence that commenced today. Gender based violence is an important issue facing Papua New Guinea. It is hoped that more women in Parliament will help to speed up the urgently needed progress on this issue.”

The Papua New Guinea Parliament currently has one female Member of Parliament and has had four in its 36-year history. The country’s election laws needed to be amended to create the 22 seats, one for each province, which can only be contested by women. The amendment required the support of two thirds of Parliament. Media reported that the amendment, which was supported by Prime Minister Peter O'Neill, was passed by 72 votes to two, with several members abstaining and some absent.

“UN OHCHR looks forward to seeing these seats in place before the upcoming general election in 2012. It is crucial for the women of Papua New Guinea to have their representation in the national Parliament set up before the next elections, as any delay would again deny these women their political voice at the national level,” said Ms Bogner.
ENDS
For further information and media requests to OHCHR’s Regional Office for the Pacific in Suva, please contact Communications Officer Jacob Quinn at + (679) 331 0465 (ext. 211), or by email: jacob.quinn@one.un.org.
Notes to Editors:
· OHCHR leads global Human Rights efforts and works to promote and protect the Human Rights that are guaranteed under international law and stipulated in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights of 1948.

· OHCHR is headed by the High Commissioner for Human Rights, Navanethem Pillay, who coordinates Human Rights activities throughout the UN System and supervises the Human Rights Council.
· OHCHR Regional Office for the Pacific covers 16 countries: Australia, Cook Islands, Fiji, Federated States of Micronesia, Kiribati, Marshall Islands, Nauru, New Zealand, Niue, Palau, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Solomon Islands, Tonga, Tuvalu and Vanuatu.
1

